
 

18-5-2020 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Thank you for your responses to our survey. This has allowed us to gather pupil numbers and start to put together a 

school plan. As you can imagine this is very complex and will take time to put together. The plan also has to be 

approved by Wirral Local Authority before we will be able to share it with you.  

We are having to factor in a number of considerations when planning our re-opening. These include: 

• Staff availability  

• Bubble/class sizes of no more than 15  

• Room suitability (dimensions for social distancing, furniture and resourcing) and preparation  

• Removal of some school resources (infection control) 

• Purchasing and installing of suitable hygiene resources  

• Installation of signage as reminders about hygiene and social distancing  

 

We have also received further updates to the government guidance about the re-opening of schools. In this guidance 

it states that we can’t offer a rota or part time system for the children in Foundation 2, Year 1 and Year 6. The 

guidance also states that we should prioritise admitting children into school in the following order: 

• Children of key workers  

• Foundation 2  

• Year 1  

• Year 6  

 

Once we have a definitive school plan I will write to you again to explain how the re-opening of school to specific 

year groups will work at St. Bridget’s. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Neil Le Feuvre 

  
St Bridget’s C of E Primary School 

 

St Bridget’s Lane, 
West Kirby, 

Wirral CH48 3JT 
Tel: 0151 625 7652  

Headteacher: Mr Neil Le Feuvre  
Email: schooloffice@stbridgets.wirral.sch.uk 

Website: https://st-bridgets.eschools.co.uk/website  
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